Dear Sisters and Brothers

With the government imposed Social Distancing due to the Covic-19 we are all experiencing an
Isolation from family and friends.

| know how much we are all missing our Regular Meetings, but it is necessary for us so that this
virus can be stopped.

The Most Worthy Grand Patron Brother Paul Smith and | have cancelled all our visitations until
it is considered safe to continue. Our last visitation was to the Grand Chapter of NSW and the
ACT Annual Business and Installation Meeting and | must congratulate the Members for their
time spent ensuring that the safety of all members was considered during this time. The
Installation was carried out ensuring that we abided by the requirements of Social Distancing
which was only able to be achieved as so many members and visitors decided to send
apologies. | have never seen a Chapter Room so spread out.

| hope all will consider attendance to the Grand Chapters of NSW/ACT Annual Ball later this
year to catch up.

Unfortunately The Grand Chapter of Queensland had to postpone their Annual Business and
Installation Meetings but | know that as soon as it is possible a new date will be set and invites
issued....l know for one | will be looking forward to it.

In the meantime, | want to let you know that | am thinking of you all. We are all experiencing a
situation that hopefully may never happen again.

Easter is upon us and for a lot we will not be able to spend with Family and friends or go away
for a break. But we can keep in touch with each other by other means.

| close this message wishing you all a Happy Easter and Stay Healthy and Stay Home.

Special people are thought of
With fondness through the year,
And that’s why thoughts are with your
Now that Easter time is here
May you have every blessing
From our dear Lord above,

And may you know the happiness
You’re so deserving of.

Happy Easter



